
Hilda Methodist Church Cemetery Association Annual Meeting 

October 27, 2019 

 

 

The meeting was called to order by Stephen Stengel at 3:10 p.m. 
 
The minutes of the October 21, 2018 meeting were read and Barbara Pluenneke made a motion to 
accept them.   Tim Witt seconded that motion and the minutes were approved. 
 
Stephen Stengel gave the Treasurer’s Report.  We have $33,194.62 currently in our account.  
Maintenance cost for the year was $2,460.00 and sales for new plots/lots totaled $4,800.00 
Lyle Myrta Bratton moved that we accept the report and Nonie Stringer seconded that.  The report was 
approved.   
 
Connie Witt presented an update on our application for a 501C 13 designation.   She is also working on 
getting ownership lists resolved.  She also reported that the officers have determined it is the owner’s 
responsibility to keep plots level with dirt.  The board will make every effort to locate resources that 
may assist the owner with the leveling.   
 
Debi Loeffler stepped down as President due to life situation. 
 
Updated bylaws are available upon request at any time.   
 
A discussion was held in regard to giving the officers the authority to make changes to the bylaws. Tom 
Doell made a motion to make this change and Tim Witt seconded it.  The motion was approved.   
 
A new conveyance letter and new sales application will be available next year. 
 
The officer slate of Stephen Stengel, Tim Witt, Susan Doell, Connie Witt, Teresa Walker, and Don Durst 
was presented and Lyle Myrta Bratton made a motion to elect the current officers and Nonie Stringer 
seconded it.  
 
The meeting was adjourned at 3:53 p.m. 
 
 
 
Susan Doell 
Secretary 
 
 
 
 
 


